
February Club Night 

 Our guest speaker was Gisela Kaplan (https://www.une.edu.au/staff-profiles/science-and-

technology/gkaplan), Emeritus Professor at University of New England. She is the author of 

many books and papers about the behaviour of Australian birds. One of her most recent 

books is the acclaimed Bird Minds while her book Australian Magpies has been in print for 

more than 15 years and has received numerous awards. Gisela gave us a very entertaining 

talk about the risks facing Australia’s birds and what we can do about them. 

It was also the night of our Annual General Meeting. Members adopted a “steady as she 

goes” approach, re-electing all of 2018’s office bearers and committee members. 

Office Bearers and Committee 2019 

President: Bob Stewart 
 

Vice-President: Mick Roderick 
 

Secretary: Margaret Clarke 
 

Treasurer: Helen McCall 
 

Committee Members: 
 

Lucas Grenadier 
Andrzej Karpiel 
Rob Kyte 
Greg Little 
Judy Little 
LeneParashou. 
 

Welcome to Lene to the committee and we 
look forward to her contribution over the next 
year and beyond. 
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